California State University Dominguez Hills

Academic Senate Minutes

February 28, 2007

Voting Members Present: Berlin, Best, Bohman, Bordinaro, Butler, Cheever, D’Amore, Fawver, Ferris, Furusa, Ganezer, Gould, Hancock, Harvard-Hinchberger, Heinze-Balcazar, Herbert, Jacobs, Jones, Kalayjian, Kaplan, Kowalski, Levine, Malamud, Moore, Murrey, Papa, Pawar, Shakib, Sneed, and Vanterpool.

Voting Members Absent:  Clark, Erbe, Faraji, Furtado, Lopez-Morin, Ma, Park, Pu, Welch, and Zoerner.

Ex-Officio Members Present:  Blue, Bowman, Bradfield, Dote-Kwan, Gordon, Hart, Hohm, Long, Mori, Parham, Robles, and Strong.

Guests:  Ifeanyi Ebigbo
1.
The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m.

2.
The agenda was approved 

3.
The minutes were approved with minor amendments

4.
FIRST READING ITEM:

FPC 07-03 Resolution Regarding the Administration of Perceived Teaching Effectiveness-Furusa read the resolution to the Senate. Gould said that a rationale would help or a more specific resolve.  He said the resolution was too vague.  Vanterpool said that it was too vague and the title should be cleaned up.  Moore said that this resolution was long overdue and that he has never been on a campus where professors can “cherry pick” his or her classes to be evaluated.  Moore said that all courses taught should be evaluated.  Malamud agreed with Moore.  Malamud also felt the instrument should be put online and taken out of the classroom and that results should be made public.  Levine said that different courses should get different evaluations that are geared towards the course. He also said that PTE’s should be linked to student learning outcomes.  Sneed said that the resolution needs to include lecturers and visiting teachers.  Berlin said that PTE’s for field work supervisors do not reflect what goes on.  Shakib said that it was fair to give faculty the option to choose classes.  Jacobs said that she supports all courses being evaluated.  Hohm said that in his work history with the CSU he can’t recall another campus that has a system like ours where faculty are allowed to exclude courses from being evaluated.  Vanterpool urged all to look at the contract language and the provision on minimum of 2 courses to be evaluated.  Furusa said that he emailed the resolution to Faculty Personnel and the CFA before he brought it back to the Executive Committee and to the floor of the Senate and there were no questions raised.  Butler said that he had the contract language with him.  Butler asked the Senate to forward their comments and suggestions to Furusa.
5.
EXECUTIVE REPORTS:

Chair’s Report-None

Parliamentarian Report-Kalayjian reported that a call for the nomination for the role of Senate Chair would be going out over email and that faculty interested could get the petition from Mary Brooks in the Senate Office.


EPC Report-None
FPC Report-Furusa said that they are working on other items which will be coming soon.

Statewide Senate Report-Vanterpool submitted his report in writing and it is attached at the end of the minutes.  Bordinaro said that all 23 campuses ratified the resolution on the settlement contract between CSU and CFA.  All of the resolutions are available on the CSU website.

Provost’s Report-Mori announced that tomorrow there will be a peer visit regarding the Facilitation to Graduation and he hopes the outcome will be positive.  He said that on March 15, 2007 the Access to Excellence Meeting will take place from 9 to 1:00 p.m. in the Loker Student Union.  He said that there will be visitors from the Chancellors Office.

Mori said he attended the Academic Council meeting and there were 4 items he wanted to share.  The first was that graduate deans on all of the 23 campuses created a document on the role of research in the CSU.  He hopes the document will reach the trustee level so they will recognize the work of this system.  He said that this also ties into space allocation for research.  Space for research is not recognized for faculty research but only student research.  When buildings are built the plan should include space for faculty research.  The second item is an initiative launched on distance learning stateside online degree programs. Mori said that 75% of online education is delivered by 4 of the CSU campuses.  The task force will try to find ways to fund this.  The third item is to change the way large class instruction is done.  We will be looking at restructuring the way classes are taught. The fourth is the Spellings Report and looking at accountability in higher education.  

Mori said that our focus has to be on increasing headcount so that the enrollment problem goes away.  Mori said that the first time freshman count is way up for next year, and that Teacher Education is coming back.  He said that getting the EMT up and running has shown enormous promise and there have been 2500 hits just in the month of December 2006.  Mori said that upper division transfer is where we are lagging.  
Malamud said that by bringing on board more programs we are spending more money than what we have.  Mori said that the Academic Affairs budget has been reduced and the education baseline budget has dropped.  Slow growth is going on in other programs, Mori said that this is not budget 101 but he could demonstrate the process in another meeting.

Butler suspended the agenda for Interim President Bowman to speak.

Interim President’s Report-Bowman reported that the search for the new president is moving forward and we will have a permanent president in place by July 1, 2007.  Bowman said that it would not be him and that his interim presidency is only temporary.  He said that our fall 2006 class is the largest since 2001 and that it looks like CSUDH is coming back.  Bowman said that he spoke to the chancellor and there will be no reduction for 07-08 and we will not have to give money back and will be held harmless.  He also said that the chancellor agreed to no reduction for 08-09 and we will be held harmless for that as well.

Bowman said that we need more funding that is mission specific rather than just marginal funding.  Our mission at CSUDH is unique, we are different than the other campuses and our funding has not reflected that in the past. 

6.
Open Forum-ASI President Ifeanyi Ebigbo reported that the ASI passed a resolution to support Toro Hour and he gave the Senate a copy of the survey ASI did and it showed that Tuesday/Thursday from 12 to 1:00 p.m. was the preferred time for Toro Hour.   Blue said that Friday is the day that would work best without disrupting the schedule.  Ganezer said that the proposed schedule will not work for his department and that Friday would be better.  Ifeanyi said that everyone knows that no one comes to school on Friday and this would be a problem.  He said he would go back and put together a couple of scenarios.  Hohm suggested using the old MWF and TTH schedule of the past and then this proposed scenario would work.  Papa said that it appeared that the research was not complete and that the older students were not given the opportunity to respond.  Ifeanyi said that all students were given the survey but he has no control as to who turns it back in.  
7.
Meeting Adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted By,

Mary Brooks





Rod Butler

Chair’s Assistant




Chair, Academic Senate
Statewide Senator Vanterpool’s Report:  CSU Dominguez Hills Academic Senate meeting of February 28, 2007:

The CSU Statewide Academic Senate will hold its next regularly scheduled meetings on Wednesday, March 7th through Friday, March 9th.   The meetings will be held at the Chancellor’s Office in Long Beach.  The standing committees of the Senate meet on Wednesday, March 7th.  On Thursday and Friday the body meets as a whole for the plenary sessions.  The Faculty Affairs Committee includes on its agenda discussion/resolution items, not limited to:  handbook of free speech issues; exit interviews for department faculty; workload re-allocation:  a special report to CSU Senate chairs; consent to travel to international destinations; campus support for collegial governance; system-wide digital repository, and video surveillance on Fresno campus.

